

                    Town of Washington
                        Bruce, WI.
               Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
                      March 6, 2018
1.    Monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman, Betsy Patterson at 6:30 PM.   All members were in attendance, Richard Brand by phone.  Also present was Caroleen Salter and Jack Zupan.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.
2.    Kurt Gorsegner made a motion to dispense with reading of minutes from February 6, 2018 minutes and approve.  This was seconded by Betsy Patterson.  All approved and motion carried.
3.  Public comment:  None
    
4.  Treasurer’s report was given by Peggy Linskey.  Discussion that Capital Purchase Fund was different from Savings.
5.   Clerk reported information received in mail. Reported that next board meeting is same day as elections therefore it will be one week from then, on April 10, 2018.  Also discussion of up-coming MSHA training, suggestion that Jack attend.  Discussion that Annual Meeting for the town will be on May 1, 2018 at 6:30 PM prior to the regular town board meeting.  This was voted on at last year’s annual meeting.  
6.   Chairman’s report.  Assessor contacted Betsy and requested Open Book to be on Saturday, May 12 and Board of Review to be on May 22 at 6:30PM.  Betsy also reported all culvert info has been sent in for aid.  She also received letter from Attorney General to attend a round table discussion on March 22.  The road bans will go March 12 at midnight.  Jack presented information on different companies regarding a new machine with attachments for brushing and mowing.  Discussion on buying versus renting and or contracting it out like the past 2 years.  Kurt would like more specific numbers before making any decision.  They are exploring possibilities right now as the truck is still sucking oil and it is not under warrenty.  Concensus is that truck needs to be worked on first and be in good running condition before other equipment is purchased.
7.   Betsy reported she received letter from Town of Willard that Joint Road name has been changed to Squaw Point Road.  She will check with Land Information Department to see if our township needs to sign anything.
8.   Betsy shared that Cece from Zoning sent letter to meet with townships to review rules and what’s enforced.  Board members are interested in a copy of the specific rules, Betsy will contact. 
9.  Richard Brand made motion to review and pay bills.  Seconded by Betsy Patterson.  All approved and motion carried.
*Richard Brand signed off at 7:45PM.  
10.  Betsy Patterson made motion to adjourn meeting.  Seconded by Kurt Gorsegner  All approved and motion carried.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.   Next meeting on April 10, 2018.   
Respectfully submitted,
Deb Klund, Clerk
